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Mullin County Coungii |

Mr. Tom O'Neill

South Dublin County Council 13 ocr 2015

County Hall Tallaght

Dublin 24 ~L0Porate Seryice.
{tw October 2015

Our Ref: AI0150038
Your Ref: M2/0215

Dear Mr. O'Neill,

The Minister for Foreign Affairs and Trade, Mr. Charles Flanagan T.D., has asked me to thank
you for your letter concerning the Manchester Martyrs.

This Department was previously in contact with the authorities at Strangeways prison to enquire
about the possibility of locating the remains and returning them to Ireland. At that time, our
Embassy in London was advised that the remains of some sixty prisoners, including those of
Michael Larkin, William O’Brien and William Allen, had been exhumed and cremated in order
to facilitate construction works in Strangeways in 1991. The ashes were reburied in caskets at
Blackley Cemetery.

A number of independent bodies and individuals are continuing efforts to achieve a positive
identification of the remains of the three, either individually or as a group. However, as research
to date has not expressly identified any remains as those of the three men, repatriation and re-
interment of the remains has not been possible.

Our officials are available to facilitate South Dublin County Council in contacting the

appropriate authorities in Manchester to further discuss the matter of locating the remains and
returning them for burial in Glasnevin Cemetery, as proposed in motion M2/0215.

Yours sincerely,

fomeacssial

Eimear Friel
Private Secretary




